From: Nancy P. Foster
To: Jennifer Lindo

Subject: Oswegatchie Hills Nature Preserve

Date: Thursday, October 01, 2020 3:23:14 PM

Dear Sir/Madam:

I am writing to voice my support for blocking any and all development of the Oswegatchie Hill Nature Preserve. I am, like so many residents of East Lyme, appalled at the constant attempts by Landmark Development to ruin this gem of a property that is used and loved by so many of us living in East Lyme. The tactics used by Landmark have cost our town dearly both in treasure and time and we are at a point in history when the Hills needs to be protected once and for all.

I have personally enjoyed the Preserve for years and can be found hiking there throughout the year. I have introduced the Preserve to over 25 people all of whom are amazed that right here in the town of Niantic we have such a wonderful facility. To lose even a acre of this land would be a travesty and I beg the town to continue the fight to fend off development of any kind.

Please forward my email on to the appropriate people in Town Government and enter it into the permanent record.

Many thanks, Nancy Pomeroy Foster

290R Old Black Point Road 860-235-4901